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Enroll Jeffco (the system used for enrolling 2022-23 students) is continuing to have problems.
Our Registrars, Amber McMaster, Ericka Horton and Amanda Jerome have been through multiple
training sessions with Jeffco. While the folks at Jeffco have been kind, we are still struggling to
see exact enrollment numbers. Currently we are projecting 850 students.

Kari Michelsen has headed up contacting and holding enroliment meetings with all of our 8th
grade students and parents. Currently we have 18 not returning and about 19 who have yet to
schedule a meeting.

The Capstone schedule has been published for the students, Board of Directors and Lakewood
Council members. Currently, two Lakewood Council members have signed up to be part of the
panel. | am going to reach out to some county judges to invite them to participate also.

On March 9th from 12:00-2:00 PM Evelyn Fiadonu will be at The Academy of Charter Schools in
Westminster to learn about the systems and processes that they have in place.

The Parenting Safe Kids professional development morning with the entire staff was held on
Friday, February 18th from 9:00 to 11:30 AM. The staff was moved by the presentation and asked
many questions. | did not give the staff an extensive heads up about the program, and | believe a
few might have been caught off guard. | met with a team of moms and Board Member Sarah
Rodriguez on Thursday morning to discuss how to bring this to our parent community in the most
effective way.

Don Moseley with Ralston House confirmed a parent training on Thursday, April 28th at 6:00 PM.
The committee is looking for ways to invite Denver Christian parents to join us for the training.

An additional reminder that the Board of Directors visitation day is scheduled for Wednesday,
March 9th. We will gather at the PreK-8 at 8:00 AM and then transfer to the High School at 9:30
AM. The administration will then serve you lunch at 11:00 AM.

We are moving forward with the following schedule for the High School (2022-2023): MWF will be
eight-period days, which will include one period of Advisement. Tuesday and Thursday will be
block days with Periods 1-4 on Tuesdays and Periods 5-8 on Thursdays.

Staff letters of intent have been returned, and we currently have two teachers from the High
School and seven teachers from the K-8 that will not be returning to Addenbrooke in the Fall of
2022.

Finally, we are working on a reasonable and lean budget for the 2022-2023 school year. The CDE
and Jeffco have committed to a proposed PPR amount for next year of 9,270.99. We are
budgeting in two ways: student enroliment of 800 and student enroliment of 850. We are also
budgeting on an amount of 9,000.00 PPR and not the full projected amount.

Respectfully submitted,

Ric Netzer

Executive Director

Addenbrooke Classical Academy

"Educating the mind without educating the heart is no education at all.” Aristotle



